FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Former CNN correspondent Freed to speak at Civil Air Patrol annual meeting

MAXWELL AIR FORCE BASE, Ala. – Jonathan Freed, former CNN correspondent and current State Farm Insurance spokesperson, will deliver the keynote address at the Civil Air Patrol National Board and Annual Conference. The annual national gathering for the all-volunteer, nonprofit U.S. Air Force auxiliary will be held Aug. 9-11 at the Marriott Marquis, Atlanta.
Freed will speak at 7 p.m. Aug. 11 as a part of the end-of-conference banquet. As State Farm’s national spokesperson for catastrophes, whenever a crisis occurs, Freed is deployed from State Farm headquarters in Bloomington, Ill., to act as the company’s main media contact. A journalist with approximately 20 years of experience, most recently as a correspondent for CNN, he covered numerous national stories – including Hurricane Katrina and its aftermath, coverage that earned him an Emmy Award nomination. He also applied his aviation experience as a private pilot to his reporting, arranging for CNN to cover a CAP mission showing what it's like for a small plane flying into restricted airspace to be intercepted by F-16 fighters. 
CAP will honor several members for excellence in community service at its national recognition program from 8-10 a.m. Aug. 11. CAP National Commander Maj. Gen. Antonio J. Pineda and other dignitaries will present national awards covering a variety of service categories, including the Air Force Association recognition of the CAP senior member and cadet of the year.
In addition, six U.S. Civil Air Patrol members will receive the 1st Air Force Commander’s Award for assisting Super Bowl security preparations in the skies above Detroit. U.S. Air Force Maj. Gen. Hank Morrow will present the awards at the CAP Annual Conference Banquet. Maj. Gen. Morrow is commander of the 1st Air Force (AFNORTH), and commander of the Continental U.S. North American Aerospace Defense Command Region, Tyndall Air Force Base, Fla. 
The largest night, multiagency, multiaircraft, multitarget, and multisortie Air Defense Sector mission in the history of CAP, Exercise Fertile Virgo tested aircraft intercept procedures and signaling devices. Two CAP aircrews of three members each flew low-altitude sorties over Detroit and near Detroit Metro Airport and were intercepted by U.S. Coast Guard helicopters flying within 1,000 feet of the CAP aircraft.

The commendation reads, in part: “The effectiveness and safe prosecution of this mission directly and measurably improved the combat readiness of North American Air Sovereignty assets and reflect the professionalism and meritorious service of the Michigan Wing aircrews.”


“We are excited by what our members have achieved, and continue to achieve, through their professionalism and diligence,” said Pineda. “Our recognition of their achievements through these national awards is just a small token of appreciation for the lives they change and the communities they help through their commitment to the missions of the U.S. Civil Air Patrol year after year. These award recipients truly exemplify the theme of this year’s conference, ‘Citizens Serving Communities.’”

As part of CAP’s ongoing commitment to the professional development of its members, CAP will offer training seminars and preconference courses on a variety of crucial topics, including disaster relief, homeland security, drug demand reduction, communications, safety, aerospace education, youth programs, public relations and information technology.
In conjunction with the conference, members of the CAP National Board, CAP’s governing body, will meet in Atlanta Aug. 9-10. One of the many important items on the board’s agenda will be the national vice commander election. 

The host wing of this year’s conference, Georgia Wing boasts more than 40 CAP squadrons and more than 1,600 members. Georgia Wing members also serve as mentors to 706 cadets, or members aged 12-21. Georgia Wing members also recently served their communities by locating a downed plane Apr. 28 in the north Georgia mountains after it was reported overdue.
Nationally, Civil Air Patrol, the official auxiliary of the U.S. Air Force, is a nonprofit organization with 57,000 members nationwide. CAP performs 90 percent of continental U.S. inland search and rescue missions as tasked by the Air Force Rescue Coordination Center and was credited by the AFRCC with saving 90 lives in fiscal year 2008. Its volunteers also perform homeland security, disaster relief and counterdrug missions at the request of federal, state and local agencies. The members play a leading role in aerospace education and serve as mentors to more than 22,000 young people currently participating in CAP cadet programs. CAP has been performing missions for America for 67 years. For more information, visit members.gocivilairpatrol.com.
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